SELECTBOARD MEETING
MINUTES
February 7, 2023

I. OPEN MEETING – The February 7, 2023, Selectboard meeting was opened by Chairman Haven Haynes, Jr at 6:00 PM.  Those present:  Haven Haynes, Jr., Alfred Buckley, Mark Bullard, Noreen Labrecque, Zachary Brown, Richard Thibeault and one member of the public, Nathan Freeman. 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Motion was made by Mark and seconded by Al to approve the January 23, 2023, meeting minutes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
III. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS TO AGENDA – Resident complaint, approval of liquor licenses, parade permit, transfer station closing, letter from Librarian.
IV. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT –

1. Nathan Freeman was in to discuss the School Informational Meeting and to ask for their support with the budget at Town Meeting.    Richard expressed concerns with plowing the Community Forest Road for the School Program.  A recent incident with the plow truck on that road prompted the concern.  

V. REPORT FROM HIGHWAY – 

1. Incident Report – Richard reported that Brian had an accident with the plow truck on the Community Forest Road.  The truck started sliding backwards and landed in the ditch.   There was minor damage to the sander which was fortunate, but this has lead to having to use chains when plowing that road.   The board and  Richard thought it might be better to have a pickup truck plow that road.  
2. VTrans Annual Meeting – The Selectboard will contact VTrans after Town Meeting to set up a time to meet.  
VI. REPORT FROM WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT – 
1. Hall Stream Sewer Main – April sent an incident report since she is unable to attend the meeting.   The Sewer Main in Hall Stream Road was plugged with a chunk of cement which caused a back- up into a homeowner’s basement.   The plumber did an initial clean up of the area then a professional cleaning company was called in.  Wind River Environmental was called and responded and was able to vacuum out the main line to get the flow restored.   Homeowner called this week and was not satisfied with the clean- up so the cleaning company went back today to take care of the concerns. 
VII.  SOLID WASTE –

1. HHW Docu-sign – Haven signed the document last week. 
2. The board discussed having to close the Transfer Station on Saturday, February 4, due to the extreme cold and will be working on implementing a policy to address this issue. 

VIII.  NEW BUSINESS –
1. Use of Facilities Application- Fletcher Park – Motion was made by Mark and seconded by Al to approve the application.   Motion carried unanimously. 
2. Robert Kimball submitted an application for Parade on March 18, 2023. On a motion by Mark and seconded by Al the Selectboard approved on the condition that he contact the Essex County Sheriff’s Dept for Traffic Control.  
3. Noreen explained the new process for Liquor Licenses this year.   It is all done electronically so the Selectboard just needs to approve the ones that have been submitted and the business needs to have paid the town’s portion of the license fee. To date the Town has received payment from the American Legion.  On a motion by Mark and seconded by Al the Selectboard approved the Liquor licenses for the American Legion.   Noreen stated that Quechee Farms had submitted their license electronically, but the Town has not received payment.  Motion was made by Mark and seconded by Al to approve the Quechee Farms licenses once payment has been received by the Town.  Both motions carried in the affirmative. 

IX. OLD BUSINESS – 
1. Petition for Redetermination of Values – PVR letter – info only
2. ARPA Information – The board will review after Town Meeting. 
X. OTHER BUSINESS – 
1. The Selectboard will be seeking a new Green-Up Coordinator since the librarian has informed the board the library will not be available for that duty any longer.  

XI. EXECUTIVE SESSION – Motion was made by Al to enter executive session seconded by Mark at 7:29PM to discuss personnel.  
Motion was made by Al and seconded by Mark to exit executive session at 7:34PM.  The Selectboard will be consulting with the Town Attorney. 
XII. SORT MAIL/SIGN WARRANT  - $49,587.07 – Reviewed and executed by Selectboard. 
XIII. ADJOURN MEETING – Motion was made by Mark Bullard to adjourned the February 7, 2023 Selectboard meeting.  Chairman Haven Haynes, Jr. adjourned the meeting at 7:42PM. 
